

**SGA 2024-25 Campus Recreation Board**  
**Meeting Agenda**  
*January 28, 2025*  
*FSU Lakefront Park Retreat Center*

A. Attendance

- a. Present: Advani, Arena, Calvery, Hiatt, Patterson, Swift, Varchetti
- b. Excused: Morris, Johnson, Juarez
- c. Absent: None
- d. Ex-Officio Present: Peters
- e. Guests Contributing: None

B. Approval of Minutes

- a. The minutes from January 14, 2025 were reviewed.
- b. Motion: Patterson moved to approve the minutes
- c. Second: Varchetti seconded the motion.
- d. Outcome: The motion was approved (6-0)

C. General News & Updates

- a. Campus Recreation (Morris / Peters)
  - i. Peters: Intramurals and Sports Clubs are ongoing. Maintenance staff continues to fix things in the Leach Center. The Lakefront Park reopened over the weekend.
- b. Rec Board (Hiatt / Arena)
  - i. Hiatt: A new task sheet was implemented to organize board member assignments. We also have implemented Google Forms for liaison reports and shadowing shifts.
  - ii. Arena: Thank you for bearing with me with these new forms. I will finetune some of the questions and give some more clarification so that they are more effective.

D. Liaison & Committee Reports

- a. Outdoor Adventure Facilities and Programs (Patterson)
  - i. Upcoming Events and Program Focus
    - 1. Patterson: I met with Bay two weeks ago. We discussed a lot of ideas to bring more traction to the Lakefront. We really want to emphasize using Market Wednesday to boost Instagram engagement, while also promoting events at Lakefront Park at our table.
    - 2. Patterson: Another idea included developing a café during peak months, potentially importing food from the help of Aramark. We could also pair with target market groups to bring more people. One example is pairing with Beach Volleyball Club or D1 beach volleyball for a tournament. Another example is having a board game night and pairing with Chess Club. We are already planning a Movie Night for February using a projector and getting popcorn. We are also thinking about expanding our Study Day at the Lake to a Study Week and a Disc Golf Tournament.
    - 3. Patterson: We also discussed funding for pickleball and Rec Ride. We brainstormed potential locations for courts and if it is feasible. Rec Rides are currently on hold because of lack of interest.
    - 4. Peters: I appreciate Bay's perspective, since he's relatively new to the team. I'm looking forward to the events we move forward with.
    - 5. Patterson: It's all about seeing what people are interested in and what will bring people out to the park. We could even partner with Coca Cola or Celsius to sponsor some of these events. We don't want to put resources into something that wouldn't be successful.

**SGA 2024-25 Campus Recreation Board**  
**Meeting Agenda**  
*January 28, 2025*  
*FSU Lakefront Park Retreat Center*

b. SGA Interagency Relations (Swift)

i. Discussion of Current Initiatives

1. Swift: Met with Malek, Senate Liaison, to discuss current initiatives. We really want to make sure we move forward with the Braille Map initiative. We discussed starting with a pamphlet for students and then transitioning into creating a map. We are aiming to try put into action before spring break.
2. Swift: Our request for office space has been acknowledged by Senate.
3. Swift: We also discussed our Narcan training initiative. We think a good approach is to partner with Executive Branch, Senate, and CHAW to expand Narcan trainings. We want to ensure that we sponsor the event and partner with SGA.
4. Hiatt: Going back to our office space resolution, from my understanding, we are waiting for Dr. Williams in the SGA office to decide what the Union wants to do with office space. There are plans for agencies to be moved around and walls to be removed to reorganize office space. Only after renovation will be we get a clearer idea of if theres space for us.
5. Arena: There was also discussion that some agencies were not using space effectively and it is possible that the need for space will be reevaluated in the future.

c. Additional Liaison Updates

- i. Varchetti: Currently designing Valentine's Day stickers for tabling. I am meeting with DiDonato on Thursday to discuss additional plans.
- ii. Calvery: With Ashford's departure, it was difficult to get in touch with people to meet with, but I am currently in contact planning a meeting.
- iii. Advani: I will be meeting next Wednesday.

E. Old Business

a. Student Foundation Funded Braille Resource Project (Hiatt)

- i. Hiatt: Not many additional updates on Student Foundation project. The snow cancelled our administrative meeting last week. The meeting was rescheduled for tomorrow. Arena will be taking minutes.

F. New & Continuing Business

a. Potential Partnership Events (Hiatt / Arena)

i. Sophomore Class Councils Partnership (March 19)

1. Hiatt: Sophomore Class Coucils would love to partner for another Late Night at Leach event. We met two weeks ago and will meet again Friday to discuss things further. We are hoping for a more tournament-style event and to work with sports clubs, sports, and fitness programs again. We hope for over 300 students.
2. Arena: Like Hiatt said, the event will be more tournament-style. During the meeting, the ideas really reminded me of my high school pep rallies. Planning for a lot of fast-paced competitions with prizes for the winners. We'll have to discuss how structured we want to event to be and if registration will be required.
3. Hiatt: This will be a huge event. Please clear your schedules for the tentative date of March 19. Sophomore Class Coucils is really excited.
4. Peters: Let's meet next week to discuss how we can use facilities effectively for the event.
5. Patterson: I remember last year how the ticket system was really effective. It is important that the event stays free.

**SGA 2024-25 Campus Recreation Board**  
**Meeting Agenda**  
*January 28, 2025*  
*FSU Lakefront Park Retreat Center*

6. Hiatt: Yes, we still want to different competitions during the event, but we want to use the atrium space downstairs to host organization tot able. We want to emphasize sports club involvement.
    - ii. SGA Golden Week (March 3-6)
      1. Hiatt: The Executive Branch has reached out to us. They are hoping that we can come and table at their kickoff event. The event celebrates SGA and we are planning to help sponsor them.
  - b. Narcan Trainings (Hiatt)
    - i. CHAW Partnership
      1. Hiatt: Planning to approach the CHAW partnership differently. Malek plans to create a resolution that requires SGA leadership has to be Narcan certified. We believe this a really effective place to start our initative and expand students that are are certified. We would still work with CHAW and could have 100 people certified if the legislation passes. It would be completely free for students.
      2. Peters: Definitely still an opportunity to do this in the Leach Center. There is still some opportunity in March and April. Any small impact makes a difference. We could advertise this at our Late Night at Leach event.
      3. Hiatt: SGA liasons will be in charge of partnership and relationships with CHAW. Jonah will be delegated for this initative. We will meet with Malek and CHAW soon.
  - c. New Initiatives (Hiatt / Arena)
    - i. Equipment Checkout Packages
      1. Peters: Good idea to start brainstorming what equipment we might need more of in general, especially those that work in Campus Recreation.
- G. Final Announcements
- a. Upcoming Meetings (Hiatt)
    - i. Hiatt: Some of the meetings may get moved around depending on SGA elections and the status of our initives.
  - b. Leach Sauna Update
    - i. Peters: Sauna in Leach has been down. I believe we are waiting for a part to have it up and running.
    - ii. Arena: Good to hear. I know Johnson was wondering about the sauna. Even YikYak was concerned.
    - iii. Update: The sauna was said to be reopened shortly after the meeting.
  - c. February Challenge Course Event
    - i. Patterson: The Lakefront will be hosting their annual Cupid's Challenge Course event. Pairs of two are able to sign up to use the challenge course. The event usually sells out quickly. Bay wanted us to promote the event on our social media.

H. Adjournment

---

**Next Meeting & Future Meeting Schedule**

- Tuesday, February 11<sup>th</sup>, 3:00 pm, Leach Wet Classroom
- Tuesday, February 25<sup>th</sup>, 3:00 pm, Leach Wet Classroom
- Tuesday March 18<sup>th</sup>, 3:00 pm, Leach Wet Classroom
- Tuesday, April 8<sup>th</sup>, 3:00 pm, TBD